
*****PRESS RELEASE***** 

For immediate release 

December 31, 2016 

The Huntingdon County Commissioners issued the following statement regarding the recent 

shooting incident in Juniata Township, Huntingdon County. 

Trooper Landon Weaver enlisted in the Pennsylvania State Police in December, 2015 and was 

committed to protecting the citizens of Pennsylvania. On December 30, 2016 Trooper Weaver 

made the ultimate sacrifice while carrying out his duties. We ask that you join us in keeping 

Trooper Weaver’s family and fellow Law Enforcement Officers in our thoughts and prayers. 

The Huntingdon County Commissioners would like to offer our sincere, heartfelt appreciation 

and gratitude to all Law Enforcement, Emergency Services Personnel, and volunteers who 

assisted with resolving the situation.  We ask that you join us in praying for strength and 

guidance for all those involved as they heal from this tragic incident. 

 

 

 


